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Groundwater Sampling Off-Site Near the Memphis Depot

(October, 1998) As part of the Depot's ongoing cleanup program,

groundwater is being sampled at several off-site locations in the Depot

community. Work began late September and will be completed by

November 30, 1998. The off-slte locations are near the following

intersection_ Corry & Norris, Person & Rozelle, the fenceline of

Dunn School, Sparks & Mallory, Sparks & Ball, Manchester &

Kingsview and Ketchum & Ball. The purpose of the groundwater

sampling is to monitor the quality of the groundwater in the Depot

area The information gained from the sampling efforts will be used to

evaluate alternatives for cleanup.

The work is being conducted by the Depot's contractor, CH2M Hill

They will be working long days, so you will likely see them from sunup

to sundown. A local drilling company will join the sampling team

because soil borings will be drilled to gather samples anywhere from 10

feet to 40 feet deep.

Don't be surprised if you see the team out on Saturdays and Sundays.

Once their work begins, it is common practice to work until the

assignment is complete. The team will work to schedule their weekend

activities in the interior of the Main Installation of the Depot to lessen

the disturbances to you

These sampling efforts are all a part of the Depot's commitment to

restore, reuse and revitalize this facility. We encourage you to attend

community meetings and call us with input or suggestions. Our next

Restoration Advisory Board (RAB) meeting is Thursday, January 21,

1998 at 6 p m in the Conference Room, Building 144 at the Depot.

Park at Gate 1 and enter through the side door.

If you have further questions, please call Alma Black Moore,

Community Relations Speci_ist, at (901) 544-0613.
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